St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association
Minutes of Public Meeting at St Augustine’s Hall, 21 April 2005, 7.30 p.m.

1. Welcome. Nicholas Vesey welcomed everyone including our guest speakers, Sue Thomas from Norwich City Council’s Street and Citizen Services Department, and Russell Heath from Broadland Housing Association. The attendance register was circulated. Thirty-five people were in attendance.

2. Annual General Meeting. The Treasurer, Sally Reynolds, presented the annual statement of accounts, showing a balance in credit of £218.02. A donation of £125.24 had been made to the Parent and Toddler play group.
The following officers were elected to the Management Committee:

· Chair: Sally Reynolds

· First Deputy Chair: Donna Williams

· Second Deputy Chair: Nicholas Vesey)

· Secretary and Treasurer (pro tem): Stuart McLaren

· Cheryl Norwell: Social Events and Fund-raising Co-ordinator

· Paul Scruton remains Traders’ Representative

· Claire Norwell has resigned from the post of Fund-raising Co-ordinator

3. The main topic of discussion was rubbish. A display of photographs showing bin bags and unbagged rubbish piled up in the Lathes over the last three weeks was presented by Stuart McLaren. Bags were being left out in inappropriate places outside residents’ homes for several days before normal rubbish collection day (Thursday).

Sue Thomas from Norwich City Council’s Street and Citizen Services Department spoke first. She described the rubbish problem in the Lathes as essentially caused by design problems. The collection area was too far from residents’ homes. This was disputed, as many residents’ were walking the whole length of the Lathes to leave bags near or in the two large wheelie bins, which filled up almost as soon as they were emptied on a Thursday. Russell Heath from Broadland Housing outlined plans to carry our a consultation exercise among Lathes residents to see where they would like extra bins to be located. It was suggested that he report back on the findings at our next public meeting.

There was a call for improved recycling facilities in the area, which could reduce the volume of bin bags significantly. It was suggested that recycling bins be located in the disused electricity substation behind 42 Sussex Street (an area currently kept locked by Broadland). There was an objection that if kept unlocked this area would become a focus of nuisance from noise and inappropriate activities.

Sue Thomas said she would investigate the persistent leaving of household rubbish beside the street litter bin near the pedestrian crossing opposite the Sewing Machine shop in St Augustine’s Street.

There was a request for wheelie bins and green recycling boxes for the Gildencroft. Sue Thomas said that there was funding issue and presently there were not enough funds to give everyone who wanted one a wheelie bin or green box. Also there were problems in locating such facilities in many residential areas without appropriate spaces to house them.


The build-up of rubbish and possible vermin infestation behind the north churchyard wall was raised. Sue Thomas said she would speak to Green Spaces department about this, as the churchyard was owned by the City Council. She would also speak to the dog warden about dog fouling in the Gildencroft park.

There was a request that residents are informed when the paper recycling lorry was coming round (every fortnight early Friday mornings).

4. Nicholas Vesey informed the meeting of the following developments:

· The benches in Leonard Street and the churchyard are to be removed, as requested at our last meeting, because they attract anti-social users.

· Bulb planting in the churchyard is to go ahead in November. The bulbs will be supplied by Sarah Tovell of the City Council’s Green Spaces department.

· Councillor Diana Lowe (not present) has asked for a mobile CCTV camera to be positioned to catch drivers making illegal right-hand turns out of Botolph Street into St Augustine’s Street. A prominent sign ‘Watch for cars from the left’ had been placed on the church notice board (temporarily) opposite the pedestrian crossing. It was pointed out that a new problem had arisen with the removal of the crash barrier rail in the NCP car park in Botolph Street. Drivers were exiting the car park by the entrance instead of via the Edward Street exit. This was causing traffic problems and near collisions. The problem of flooding in Botolph Street and Sussex Street because of blocked drains was also raised.

· The empty and boarded up ‘Sausage’ shop in St Augustine’s Street was to have a feasibility study to see if it could be converted to residential use. Paul Scruton, our Traders’ representative, objected to former retail premises being converted to residential use, as this diminished the retail base of the area.

· The City Council is going to draw up a Schedule of Works that need to be done to bring the boarded-up shops in St Augustine’s Street up to an acceptable standard. The owners would be legally required to carry these out.

· The uneven paving near the steps in Winecoopers Arms Yard: Broadland Housing are unsure whether they are on their land. They will investigate and report back.

· The campaign to get a pedestrian crossing at St Augustine’s Gate was given the support of the Central Norwich Citizens’ Forum in a letter of 8 March 2005. Councillor Maran McKay confirmed that this project had been included in the capital programme for work to begin hopefully next year. Maran urged us to keep up the pressure to ensure the work was carried out as swiftly as possible.

5. Paul Scruton presented a paper which showed that the total spent over the last three years on the HERS (Heritage and Economic Regeneration Scheme) in the area was £380,852.42 of which £77,826.12 was spent on consultants’ reports and admin costs. As English Heritage paid half the costs, the total spend by the City Council on actual building works was only £50,000 per year. Paul said that he is currently organising ‘the Hanging Baskets of St Augustine’s’. He said that Norwich in Bloom baskets were too expensive. Paul also mentioned that there would be Morris dancers in Anglia Square on Saturday 23 April in honour of St George’s Day.

6. The annual Garden Party will be held this year on 7 August 2005. If anyone would like to volunteer please see Cheryl Norwell. Ideas for stalls and events would be welcome.

7. Date of the next meeting: 7.30 p.m. on 23 June 2005 at the Memorial Church Hall.
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